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COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE


DATE:	April 9, 2013	

TO:	Mark Borkowski, Chairman, Judiciary, Safety and General Services Committee

FROM:	Rick Ceschin, Deputy Director, Department of Human Resources

SUBJECT:	Inmate medical contract (FOR INFORMATIONAL PURPOSES ONLY)


Yesterday, April 8, 2013, we received a proposal from another inmate medical vendor – Correctional Health Companies. This vendor is interested in the administrative portion of inmate medical services and would preserve the County’s nursing employee positions. This is a national company with a good track record of quality patient services and a long history of doing business in Wisconsin. The cost of the contract is in-line with the other proposal submitted and will meet the County’s current inmate medical needs as outlined by the medical monitor. A representative from this organization will be in attendance for the Judiciary, Safety and General Services Committee meeting on Thursday, April 11, 2013 to answer any of the Committee’s questions. 

If, at the hearing today, the judge allows the County another month to vet the proposal from Correctional Health Companies, the next step will be to draft and vet a contract for these services. We would then plan to have this contract in front of the Board in the May cycle for your consideration.


Cc: Judiciary, Safety and General Services Committee 
Chris Abele, County Executive
Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman, Milwaukee County Board
Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, Milwaukee County Board
Kimberly Walker, Corporation Counsel




